
 
 

 

February 27, 2013 

 

BY ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

Ms. Melissa Jurgens 

Secretary of the Commission 

Commodity Futures Trading Commission 

Three Lafayette Centre 

1155 21st Street, NW 

 

Re:  Submission of Annual Chief Compliance Officer Report and Freedom of 

Information Act (“FOIA”) Request for Confidential Treatment                    

 

Dear Ms. Jurgens: 

Pursuant to CFTC regulation 49.22(e), ICE Trade Vault, LLC (“ICE Trade Vault”) hereby 

submits its annual Chief Compliance Officer report for the year ending on December 31, 2012.  

Enclosed, please find: 

1. The ICE Trade Vault Chief Compliance Officer Report; and 

2. Annual Amendment to ICE Trade Vault’s Form SDR (Annex 1). 

 Under the Freedom of Information Act (“FOIA”), 5 USC Section 552 and pursuant to 

Commission Regulation 145.9(d)(5), ICE Trade Vault hereby respectfully requests that 

confidential treatment be maintained for the chief compliance officer report identified above 

until further notice.  ICE Trade Vault also requests that the Commission notify the undersigned 

immediately after receiving any FOIA request for such document or any other court order, 

subpoena or summons for the same.  Finally, ICE Trade Vault requests that it be notified in the 

event the Commission intends to disclose such document to Congress or to any other 

governmental agency or unit pursuant to Section 8 of the Commodity Exchange Act, as 

amended (“CEA.”)  ICE Trade Vault does not waive its notification rights under Section 8(f) of 

the CEA with respect to any subpoena or summons for such document(s). 

 The basis for the request is that disclosure of these document(s) would reveal 

confidential commercial information of ICE Trade Vault. 
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For all the foregoing reasons, ICE Trade Vault requests that the Commission determine 

to protect the confidentiality of the aforementioned document and the information contained 

therein. Please contact me at (312)836-6742 or eric.nield@theice.com if you have any 

questions. 

 

      Sincerely, 

       

      Eric J. Nield 

      Chief Compliance Officer 

      ICE Trade Vault, LLC 

 

Enclosures  

 

CC:  Kara Dutta, IntercontinentalExchange, Inc. 

  

  

 


